
Intrepid House – Weekly Update 

 
Week ending Friday 8th May 2020 

Hi Intrepid, 

I hope you and your families are safe and well and are able to enjoy some relaxing family 
time this bank holiday.   

Firstly, I would like to congratulate the following students on becoming Intrepid Prefects: 
Emilia W., Evie S., Oscar F., Beth S., Anisha K., Charmaine M., Eleanor B., Keiran D., Tj O., 
Mallory B., Mia P., Ella P. and Taliah A.  They have all worked incredibly hard for the role 
and we are proud to welcome them as Intrepid Prefects.   

House Competition - we are launching a House Competition to create a House clip or 
slideshow of all the amazing things Intrepid students have been up to.  Keep checking your 
emails for more information. 

Did you research and find out more about VE Day this week?  I have heard of lots of 
families holding their own ‘street party’ at home to celebrate and mark the occasion, just 
like Miss Lawes, who you can see in the photo below is preparing her bunting, or the 
window display from Tom R (Intrepid 2).  I have also seen lots of flags and bunting when I 
have been out walking the dog, have you made any?  It is also currently the month of 
Ramadan and during this time many Muslims fast between dawn and sunset as it allows 
them to devote themselves to their faith and be closer to Allah.  Fasting during lockdown 
is difficult but it is a very important time for Muslims.   

I have spoken to lots of you about all the wonderful work you have been doing and all the 
fun activities and projects you have been doing at home such as cooking, sewing, 
decorating, artwork, gardening; you name it, you’ve been doing it!  I would love to see 
some photos of these things and it would be great to publish some of these 
in our newsletter and on our school Facebook page and website.  Your work 
could be used to inspire other students - what a great way for us to help 
each other keep busy and happy in times like these.  Remember our Intrepid 
motto is ‘Adventurous, Loyal, Focused’ so this would be a great way to show 
loyalty by helping inspire others.  Please make sure you have permission 
from someone at home before emailing pictures.   

Miss Jones 😊  

jonesj1@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk 

 

Mrs Bradshaw enjoying 
some muddy country 

walks with her daughter. 
 

Miss Lawes preparing bunting 
for the 75th anniversary of VE 

Day at the weekend!'  
Lovely window display 

from Tom R. (I2) 


